GREGG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

A Dual Language Campus

6701 Roxbury Road, Houston, TX., 77087 | Phone 713-845-7432 | Fax 713-847-4708 | Principal Jennifer Pettit



SDMC Meeting #3 Minutes Monday, 02/06/23

Attendees: Michelle Jerez, Graham McCulloch, Sanjuana Varela, Tiffani White

Facilitator: Jennifer Pettit

Meeting Norms:

- Respect all member opinions
- Maintain a positive attitude
- Enter this space with an open mind
- Clear is kind
- Hold yourself accountable
- 100% participation
- Silence your cellphone
- Be on time
- Lend a hand whenever possible

Schedule:

- Welcome and Introductions
- Staff Feelings-
 - Coach McCulloch -Ancillary was a challenge about two weeks ago but has noticed an improvement. Have seen more positivity and smiling.
 - Ms. Jerez-good on the red hallway.
- Campus Hirings-
 - Ms. Rodgers (the new 5th grade teacher will begin 02/13. With her starting we will have more flexibility in numbers with the class groups, while Ms. Valdez is testing.
 - The hiring website has been revamped.
 - There is an intent to return survey that the district has created. It will open on Monday, 02/13. The is to help streamline the process of posting positions right away instead of waiting until the employee is no longer in the position.
 - Job Fair-02/11-Experienced Teachers.
 - We will only hire new teacher through TFA.
- Budget-
 - Major deficit facing the district.
 - School closures are coming (August/September).

GREGG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

A Dual Language Campus

6701 Roxbury Road, Houston, TX., 77087 | Phone 713-845-7432 | Fax 713-847-4708 | Principal Jennifer Pettit



- There will be some rezoning.
- The PUA that we get for each student will decrease.
- Small School Subsidy fund are funds that the schools that have less than 550 enrolled students receive. This money will not be given to us next year. They are doing away with this. We actually pay some positions out of this fund, that the school would now have to pick up.
- ESSER funds are also another thing that we will no longer have. These positions would also have to be absorbed by the school as well.
- We are looking at opening a 4th PK class. We have begun the process of recruiting last week.
- DAC (District Advisory Committee)
 - Employees get voted into this committee by the campus. Then their names are given to the district. The committee members are the ones that are going to be representing Gregg and the district. Be mindful of who you vote for. This information will be on the Eagle's Nest today.
- PTA-
 - The easiest way of losing your job is safety and misuse of funds.
 - The goal of Gregg's PTA is to function like most other school, like host events for the school. This will free up
 - Teachers will have the opportunity to join the PTA.
- Field Day-
 - Need theme from Coach and activities.
 - We will purchase items needed before March.
 - Possible shirts for the students for this.
 - Food truck for staff.
 - Kona Ice for students.
 - Activities-rock climbing, obstacle course, gaming station, splash station, etc.
- Materials for Next School Year-
 - Clever touches for the yellow hallway. We have a demo scheduled for Wednesday.
 - Library-we have a vendor that is coming out to see the library. We are looking at changing the flooring, removing the items that are hanging, painting the walls.
 - We also need a different projector for this room.
 - We now have student computers in the library.
 - New fax machine is needed.
 - Outdoor play-We are looking at ordering some items.
 - Accelerated Reader-maybe have a store for this as an incentive. We will no longer have Myon next year.
 - We will add vinyl to the interior entry doors.
 - Looking at purchasing glass marker walls.
 - Board for the brick wall outside of the PE Class.
 - College row
 - New drapes for the cafeteria.

GREGG ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

A Dual Language Campus

6701 Roxbury Road, Houston, TX., 77087 | Phone 713-845-7432 | Fax 713-847-4708 | Principal Jennifer Pettit



- Café walls (paint)
- Classroom furniture
- We will have to repaint the walls in the building, especially the yellow hallway.
- Summer School-
 - We are scheduled to be at Seguin for Summer School as of right now.